From: Koppin, Sheila Doyle [BOARD]

Sent: Wednesday, February 02, 2011 12:55 PM

**To:** Berg, Brad [BOARD]; Brunson, Marcia R [BOARD]; Clayton, Aimee [BOARD]; Cook, Timothy B [BOARD]; Evans, Thomas A [BOARD]; Gonzalez, Diana [BOARD]; Murphy, Joseph D [BOARD]; Racki, Joan [BOARD]; Saunders, Keith

[BOARD]; Sayre, Patrice [BOARD]; Smith, Dianne [BOARD] (diannes@mail.adp.iastate.edu) **Subject:** Board of Regents Congratulates University of Iowa Health Care on Efficiency Award



## Board of Regents Congratulates University of Iowa Health Care on Efficiency Award

## February 2, 2011

(Urbandale, Iowa) Members of the Board of Regents, State of Iowa, today officially congratulated the leaders of University of Iowa Health Care for receiving the Iowa Business Council (IBC) second annual Iowa Partners in Efficiency award during the IBC's meeting in Des Moines, Iowa, on January 31.

The award went to the UI Organ Transplant Center at University of Iowa Hospitals and Clinics in Iowa City, Iowa. The center was recognized by reducing lead times by 82 percent, cutting work backlog by 88 percent, increasing the number of patient evaluations by 102 percent, and raising the number of patients receiving kidney and liver transplants by 57 percent.

Jean Robillard, MD, UI vice president for medical affairs, accepted the award on behalf of all the faculty and sta at UI Hospitals and Clinics. Robillard recognized the leadership of Alan Reed, MD, director of the UI Organ Transplant Center, for earning the award.

"The Board recently heard a report from Dr. Reed about all of the excellent results that his staff has achieved, so we know full well that this honor is richly deserved," said David Miles, president of the Board of Regents. "This is a great example of how the state's only comprehensive academic medical center is striving every day to provide excellent care, and we congratulate UIHC for this remarkable achievement."

The award recognizes the employees or work units in local, county or state government that, through the use of Lean tools and techniques, significantly and measurably increase productivity and promote innovation resulting in improved delivery of public services to the benefit of the citizens of lowa and the private sector.

The Pharmacy Streamlined Prescription Processing Unit and Women's Health Patient Flow Improvements Team at UI Hospitals and Clinics were finalists for the award as well.

###

## Governing lowa's public universities and special schools

University of Iowa Iowa State University University of Northern Iowa Iowa School for the Deaf Iowa Braille and Sight Saving School Lakeside Lab Regents Resource Center Quad-Cities Graduate Center Southwest Iowa Regents Resource Center Tri-State Graduate Center



David W. Miles, President, West Des Moines Jack B. Evans, Pro Tem, Cedar Rapids Bonnie J. Campbell, Des Moines Robert N. Downer, Iowa City Michael G. Gartner, Des Moines Ruth R. Harkin, Cumming Greta A. Johnson, Le Mars Craig A. Lang, Brooklyn Rose A. Vasquez, Des Moines

Robert Donley, Executive Director

## Board of Regents Congratulates University of Iowa Health Care on Efficiency Award

February 2, 2011

(Urbandale, Iowa) Members of the Board of Regents, State of Iowa, today officially congratulated the leaders of University of Iowa Health Care for receiving the Iowa Business Council (IBC) second annual Iowa Partners in Efficiency award during the IBC's meeting in Des Moines, Iowa, on January 31.

The award went to the UI Organ Transplant Center at University of Iowa Hospitals and Clinics in Iowa City, Iowa. The center was recognized by reducing lead times by 82 percent, cutting work backlog by 88 percent, increasing the number of patient evaluations by 102 percent, and raising the number of patients receiving kidney and liver transplants by 57 percent.

Jean Robillard, MD, UI vice president for medical affairs, accepted the award on behalf of all the faculty and staff at UI Hospitals and Clinics. Robillard recognized the leadership of Alan Reed, MD, director of the UI Organ Transplant Center, for earning the award.

"The Board recently heard a report from Dr. Reed about all of the excellent results that his staff has achieved, so we know full well that this honor is richly deserved," said David Miles, president of the Board of Regents. "This is a great example of how the state's only comprehensive academic medical center is striving every day to provide excellent care, and we congratulate UIHC for this remarkable achievement."

The award recognizes the employees or work units in local, county or state government that, through the use of Lean tools and techniques, significantly and measurably increase productivity and promote innovation resulting in improved delivery of public services to the benefit of the citizens of lowa and the private sector.

The Pharmacy Streamlined Prescription Processing Unit and Women's Health Patient Flow Improvements Team at UI Hospitals and Clinics were finalists for the award as well.

###